
 
 

27 October 2014 
 

SCHOOL SECURITY – 1300 880 121 



AWARDS 
 

 Assembly  Awards  Student of the Week 
KH Benjamin Georgopoulos Olivia  Turnbull  Ethan  Evans 
KG Alyssa Metcalf  Cameron Smith  Caiden Mortimer 
1G Archie Frewin   Jessy McVay -Plater  Ellie Ross 

1/2O Aydan Chrul  Bradley McDuff  James Wood 
2T/D Conner Molloy  Monique Quinlan  Carlos De La Pena Raez 
3/4H Nathan Mapson  Hayden Jeffreys  Rochelle Beamish 
3/4D Abbey Gallagher  Theo Karnowski  Chelsea Mullen 
4/5C Eli Jeffreys  Hayley  Wood  Donald McDuff 
6M Jayden  Wilkinson  Eden Anderson  Jorja Russ 

 
 

                  27 October 201 4   

It is great to be back from the Principal’s Conference.  I am looking forward to getting back 
into classrooms and sharing some of the great experiences from my week.   
 
What a great night our Trivia night was!  Thank you to our P & C for hosting a night that I 
think should become regular event.    
 
This week Mrs Miller will be joining Mr McNally’s class this week on her 3 week internship.  
 
We welcome our 2015 Kindergarten students this week for the first week of Head Start.  
Our Kindergarten teachers for next year will be Mrs Shaw and Mrs Hurley.  I know our new 
Kindies will enjoy a great day.   
 
I have had a few members of our community ask about the canteen and credit.  The canteen 
does not offer credit when purchasing items as they need to pay companies to provide the 
food.  Can I ask that parents do not ask for credit as it puts our volunteers in a difficult 
position of having to deny the request.  Also due to health regulations student’s food cannot 
be reheated in canteen.  I ask for your assistance in ensuring food provided for our 
students is appropriately prepared to be eaten during the day without being reheated.  
 
We are currently tracking our enrolments and our school is very close to creating a new 
class for 2015.  If your child will not be returning in 2015 to Tuggerawong PS can you please 
make Cheryl in the front office aware as we need to ensure we have accurate numbers 
before creating classes for next year.    
 
Also just a quick reminder that our Focus on Reading Parent Information Session will be 
held at the school from 11.00 am until 1.00 pm on Tuesday, 4 November in the Community 
Room.  
 
Have a great week at TPS.                                    
Owen Dalkeith  -  Principal 
 



 
 
1/2O 
Last week was another busy week of learning in 1/2OM. The students have been learning 
about frogs and their life cycle and will be using this information in their writing. We were 
lucky enough to have a real frog come and visit us for the day. Thanks Joshua, for sharing 
your pet frog with 1/2OM. 
Homework – A new homework grid will be sent home today to be completed over the next 
two weeks.  
Home reading – We are trying to motivate all students in 1/2OM to complete home reading 
every day. We have started a visual chart in our classroom for students to see their 
progress. Please encourage your child to bring in their home reading diary so we can track 
their progress and acknowledge their effort. Well done to those students who have been 
bringing in their home reading diary regularly! 
Talent quest – The annual talent quest will be held at the end of the term.  If your child 
would like to audition they will need to start practising as auditions will be held in a few 
weeks. We are looking forward to seeing if any students in 1/2OM have any hidden talents 
that will be showcased at the talent quest.  
Remember our door is always open if you have any questions or concerns. 
 
Have a great week! 
 
Miss O’Connor and Mrs Melvin 
 
1G 

 1G Self Portraits 
 

 

   

Emmalee Darcy Ellie 
 

Here is a selection of the brilliant self-portraits drawn by the talented artists in 1G! 
 



 
iPads are now used daily in our literacy sessions to teach reading, writing and spelling. 

 
1G has been very busy in the last two weeks and every student is working towards their 
Term 4 goals! It was very exciting to have a class ‘celebration’ as part of our History unit. 
Please note that PE is now on a Tuesday afternoon. Don’t forget to wear PE uniform 
tomorrow! As the weather becomes warmer, please pack cold water in your child’s bag for 
them to drink throughout the day. Don’t forget to continue home reading and homework as 
we continue our final term before our students move to Year 2. I look forward to catching 
up with 1G parents throughout the week, even the parents who scored higher than the 
teachers at the school trivia night last weekend. 
Mr G. 
 
2TD 
Welcome to week 4! The end of the year will be here before we know it! 2TD has been very 
busy writing informative texts on spiders and this week we will be starting to learn about 
persuasive texts. This week in Maths we are learning to tell time to the quarter hour and 
practising our 4 timetables. It was wonderful to see some of 2TD receive their gold licences 
at last Friday’s assembly. Well done!  
Equipment – Could you please check that your child has a glue stick? They seem to be 
running out and it makes it much easier for your child if they have their own glue stick.  
PE – We have changed our PE day from Wednesdays to Tuesday afternoons for the 
remainder of the year. Please send your child to school on Tuesdays in appropriate footwear 
for PE activities. Many students aren’t bringing hats daily and it is important we stay sun 
safe with the warmer weather approaching. Please ensure your child has a hat at school 
every day Last week we had a great time practising our throwing and catching skills. 
If you have any questions about anything happening in 2TD please don’t hesitate to contact 
the office or send in a note so we can organise a meeting time. 
Have a great week, 
 
Mrs Towns and Mrs Day 
 
 
 



    
 
Friday,     31 October    - 2015 Kindergarten  Orientation (1) 
 
Friday,      7 November    - 2015 Kindergarten  Orientation (2) 
Friday,     14 November    - 2015 Kindergarten  Orientation (3) 
Tuesday,  18 November                                   - OOSH meeting – 6.00pm 
                                                                          P & C Meeting – 7.00pm 
Friday,     21 November    - 2015 Kindergarten  Orientation (4) 
 
Tuesday,    2 December    - Parent’s Helper Morning Tea 
                                                                         Combined Scripture Show 
Tuesday,       9 December    - Carol’s Night 
Friday,         12 December   - Presentation Day 
Monday,       15 December   - Year 6 Farewell 
Tuesday,      16 December   - Talent Quest (change of date) 
Wednesday, 17 December   - Party Day K - 6 
 
WEDNESDAY, 17 DECEMBER   - LAST DAY OF  TERM – STUDENTS 
Thursday,         18 December   - Staff Development Day 
Friday,             19 December   - Staff Development Day 
      
 
YEAR 7 SELECTIVE HIGH SCHOOL 2016 
Applications for the Year 7 Selective High School placement in 2016 in NSW Public Schools 
has undergone a change to previous years. Applications can now only be made on-line (no 
paper copies). Final date for applications is Monday, 17 November. The on-line address is: 
www.schools.nsw.edu.au/shsplacement packages outlining the process are available from the 
front office. All applicants are required to sit the Select High School Placement Test to be 
held on Thursday, 12 March, 2015. Any enquiries, please see Mr McNally. 
 
UNCLAIMED BOOKCLUB 
We still have a bookclub order that remains unclaimed. There was no name on the order. The 
contents are a crystal growing kit and a book. Please see below.  

    If this is your order please pick up from 
the library.  

http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/shsplacement
http://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://thumbs3.ebaystatic.com/d/w225/m/mbkXb3yo7H5VL2r1AMQ6heQ.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.ebay.com.au/chp/Chemistry-/2568&h=255&w=225&tbnid=Z7SxpaOt0sameM:&zoom=1&q=growing%20crystals%20test%20tube%20kit&docid=_r7Qn6lSYobk9M&ei=z3tNVPzBAaaMmwWgkYCYBA&tbm=isch&ved=0CGMQMyhbMFs4ZA&iact=rc&uact=3&dur=210&page=6&start=161&ndsp=36
http://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://thumbs3.ebaystatic.com/d/w225/m/mbkXb3yo7H5VL2r1AMQ6heQ.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.ebay.com.au/chp/Chemistry-/2568&h=255&w=225&tbnid=Z7SxpaOt0sameM:&zoom=1&q=growing crystals test tube kit&docid=_r7Qn6lSYobk9M&ei=z3tNVPzBAaaMmwWgkYCYBA&tbm=isch&ved=0CGMQMyhbMFs4ZA&iact=rc&uact=3&dur=210&page=6&start=161&ndsp=36�


YEAR 6 TOMBOLA STALL 
Last Tuesday, Year 6 students ran our Tombola Stall as part of the fundraising for the Year 
6 Farewell. They stall raised an astounding $468. Thank you to the whole school that were 
part of this activity. 6M did a great job of organising & running the stall out of their 
classroom. A big thank you to all of the parents & students of 4/5C & 6M who provided the 
Tombolas for sale. 
Mr McNally 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



P & C 
Trivia Night was a success!! 

 
On behalf of the P & C and Fundraising Team, we would like to say a massive thank you to  
everyone who came and supported our school.  It was a great night.  We raised $2274. 
 
A big thank you to the wonderful Kerry Wood who kept things moving along as our ‘MC’ and to 
 Gary from ‘Trivialities’ for hosting the trivia. 
 
The night would not be possible without the support from our sponsors.  Their kind donation made 
this night possible and a great success.   
 
Thank you to the sponsors: 
 
Shorethyme Restaurant (Norah Head) 
Hunter Valley Gardens 
Fringe Bar – Lakehaven 
Travel Fashion – Lakehaven 
Hogs Breath -  Tuggerah 
Beachcomber Resort – Toukley 
Aztec Day Spa 
Wyong Leagues Club 
Lone Star 
Laser Blast 
Tattoo Cartel  
Target 

 
Yarramalong Manor 
Lakehaven Shopping Centre Management 
Dan Murphy 
Event Cinemas 
Endoto Kooindah Waters Spa 
Seafood Platter – Michael & Rebecca Arigirda  
Catch Seafood – Westfield Tuggerah 
Frozen Pack – Rachel Alba 
Beach- N- Surt 
Hope Estate Wine – Kylie Ford 
Kerry Hall for donation of coffee machine 

 
Also thank you to Wyong Golf Club for donating their room to hold our event. 
Fundraising Team 
 
 
 
 
Canteen  (Heidi) Phone Number:  0487 100 144 
 

2014 - TERM 4 - CANTEEN ROSTER 

Monday 
27/1 0/1 4 

Tuesday 
28/1 0/1 4 

Wednesday 
29/1 0/1 4 

Thursday 
30/1 0/1 4 

Friday 
31 /1 0/1 4 

Marg Simpson 
Fred Simpson 

Marg Simpson 
Fred Simpson 

Marg Simpson 
Fred Simpson 

Marg Simpson 
Fred Simpson 

Kristy Nichols 
Jodie Sutherland 

Monday 
3/1 1 /1 4 

Tuesday 
4/1 1 /1 4 

Wednesday 
5/1 1 /1 4 

Thursday 
6/1 1 /1 4 

Friday 
7/1 1 /1 4 

  Marg Simpson 
Fred Simpson 

Natalie Williams Kristy Nichols 
 

 



Thank you to parents for their quick response in payment of outstanding canteen accounts. 

REHEATING FOOD:   Parents please note that the canteen cannot reheat food that 
students bring from home. 

 
TUGGERAWONG PUBLIC SCHOOL OOSH NEWS!  
Just call us all master chiefs! This week the children have been able to engage and 
enjoy some delicious cooking experiences such as bacon and eggs for breakfast as 

well as some pancakes for Christopher's birthday. We then did some texture painting called 
Puff Painting using food like ingredient's which were flour, salt, water and food colouring. 
Once the children had created their art work Rhiannon then placed it into the microwave 
for 30 seconds, the end product looked unreal. 
Rhiannon and Ash are getting very excited for the disco we are holding for the children, 
whose parents are attending the Trivia Night. There still are positions available for the 
disco. 
The children have been still practising their cartooning skills either using them in craft or 
showing their skills on the white board. Some of the children are yet to complete their self-
portrait. We would love the parents to come check out their awesome work. . We have begun 
to add more to our spring display, with the children colouring in some butterflies, for us to 
put up. 
We welcome Jett to before and after school this week, just a reminder that we still have 
vacancies for before and after school care. If you have any inquiries about our service 
please don't hesitate to give us a call. 
Now that it is getting warmer, we just would like to you remind you all that your 
child/children are required to have hat at after school care, we will be suppling sun screen. 
    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



  
 
 
Stay up to date with Tuggerawong Public School! 
We have over 200 people connected to our Facebook page! Check out https://www.facebook.com/TuggerawongPS for regular 
updates and a look into our classrooms throughout the week. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Connect with Tuggerawong Public School on our School App: 
Receive updates and reminders sent directly to your mobile phone: 

 
 
 
 



 

The                Tuggerawong Tucker Box 
2014 Summer Canteen Menu 

Canteen Supervisor – Heidi O’Neill      Contact #  0487 100 144 
     SANDWICH or WRAPS   Must be pre-ordered by 9:30                    HOT FOOD Must be pre-ordered by 9:30 
Vegemite, Strawberry jam or Honey $1.60 Please remember to add 10c if you require a bag 
Cheese low fat - sliced $1.60 Chicken Goujons     $0.50 each 
Egg (mayo) $2.20 Corn on the Cob $0.80 
Egg & Lettuce (mayo) $2.60 Junior Meat Pies (low fat)   spoon included $1.50 
Ham $2.60 Mini  Potato & Beef Pies     spoon 

included    
$1.50 

Ham & Salad lettuce, tomato,carrot,cucumber,beetroot $3.50 Sausage Rolls (low fat) $2.20 
Chicken (shredded) $3.00 Hot Dogs (with sauce) $2.50 
Chicken , lettuce & Mayo $3.50 Pizza  -Hawaiian or Cheese & bacon $2.50 
Salad       lettuce, tomato, carrot, cucumber,beetroot $3.00 Hot Chicken Rolls   - chicken & mayo $3.50 

*****Bread Rolls please add**** $0.40 
 

Chicken Burgers   
Crumbed breast pattie, lettuce, mayo 

$3.50 

Salad – lettuce, tomato, carrot,  
beetroot, cucumber, pineapple, cheese 

$0.50 
EACH 

Hamburgers - Beef pattie,tomato, 
lettuce, beetroot,  Bbq or tomato sauce 

$3.50 

SNACKS 
Cheese Burger - Beef Pattie ,Cheese,  
tomato or BBQ sauce or tomato sauce 

$3.50 

Cheese & Bacon Bun $1.50 Chicken Wraps 
chicken goujons , lettuce,& mayo 

$3.50 

Choc Chip  or  Apple/Cinnamon  muffin $1.50 Vegie Burgers -vegie pattie , lettuce, 
tomato,beetroot,carrot   Bbq  or s/chilli 

$3.50 

Teddy Snacks $0.10 Potato bake         cutlery included $3.20 
Mamee Noodles $0.80 Lasagne                cutlery included $3.20 
Chicken or  BBQ  Jumpies $1.00 COLD -  FROZEN TREATS 
Plain Popcorn $1.00 Vegie Tub $1.00 
Honey Soy Chips $1.20 Fruit Salad tub $1.50 
Sea Salt Chips $1.20 Fresh Fruit Pieces – Seasonal  varies 

DRINKS Frozen Fruit  – from $0.30 
Spring Water 355ml $1.00 Frozen Animal Pops $0.40 
Popper Juices 200ml Apple  $1.50 Yogo Snaps (various flavours) $0.50 
Chocolate, Strawberry or  Banana Milk $1.60 Quelch Juice Cups (Pineapple or ABC)  $0.80 
OKF Sparkling    Mango or watermelon $1.80 Large snappies  $0.80 
Quench Mineral Water   Blue heaven or lemon lime  $1.80 Ice Mony (various flavours) $0.80 
Glee    Bubblegum Grape or Berry Blast $2.00 Moosies (choc, bubble gum, banana) $1.00 
Focus Sports Water    Raspberry or Fruit tingle $2.00 Paddle Pop Icy Twists -lemonade $1.00 
Up & Go    Choc Ice or vanilla $2.00 Juicie Tubes  Various flavours $1.00 
Slushie         99 % fruit juice $1.60 Vanilla Ice Cream Cups (low fat) $1.20 

EXTRAS Please note that due to ongoing price 
increases from  suppliers, the canteen has 

increased its prices on some items . 
Thankyou for supporting your school 

Sauce Tubs  (Tomato,BBQ or,Mayo) $0.30 
Lunch Bags (IF SUPPLIED BY THE 
CANTEEN) 

$0.10 

Plastic Cutlery $0.05 
The school  canteen is run by Tuggerawong Public School P&C 

Any profits are used to support the school to help provide resources for all of our students. 
If you have some spare time please come along and help out  

Prices Effective 7th October  2014  

 



TUGGERAWONG PUBLIC SCHOOL 
FAMILY CONTACT DETAILS UPDATE FORM 

 
STUDENTS NAME/S: ……………………………………………………………………………………                   

         ..…………………………………………............................................ 

         …………………………………………………………………………………….. 

FAMILY CONTACT DETAILS 

RMB/PO Box:………………..                  Street No/Property Name: …………………………. 

Street Name: ………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

Suburb/Town: ……………………………………………………….   Post Code: ………………………………. 

Home Telephone Number: …………………………………….. 

Mother/Guardian Name: ………………………………………………………………………………….. 

Mobile Number: ………………………………………….. 

Work Number: …………………………………............ 

Father/Guardian Name: ……………………………………………………………………………………… 

Mobile Number: …………………………………………. 

Work Number: …………………………………………… 

 

EMERGENCY CONTACT DETAILS 

Name: ………………………………………………….         Relationship to Student: ………………….  

Home Telephone Number:………………         Mobile Number: ………………………. 

Name: …………………………………………………         Relationship to Student: ………………….  

Home Telephone Number: ………………        Mobile Number: ………………………………… 

 

 

CONTACT DETAILS FOR PARENT NOT RESIDING WITH STUDENT 

Parent/Guardian Name: ………………………………………………………………. 

Relationship to Student: ……………………………………………............................ 

Home Address: ………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

Home Telephone Number: ……………………………………….   Mobile Number: ………………………………. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

TUGGERAWONG PUBLIC SCHOOL          STUDENT ABSENCE NOTE 
 
My child ………………………………………………………………………………………. of class ……………………… 
 
Was absent from school on ………………………………………………………………… for the following reason: 
 
………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
 
………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
 
Parent Name: …………………………………………………………………..  Date: …………………………………..  
 
Signature: ……………………………………………………………………………. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SCHOOL HOURS: 
School starts  9.00 am (supervision is available at 8.45 am) 
Lunch    11.00 am to 11.55 am (children eat in a supervised area for  
                                                                           10 minutes) 
Recess:   1.55 pm to 2.15 pm 
School Finishes:  3.00 pm 
On occasions children may need to be brought to school before 8.45am.  Between 8.30am 
and 8.45am there is minimal supervision available.  Students should not be at school before 
8.30am as there is no supervision available. 
 
TERM DATES 2014 

Term 1         Tuesday, 28 January – Friday, 11 April 
Term 2 Monday, 28 April – Friday, 27 June 
Term 3 Monday, 14 July – Friday, 19 September 
Term 4  Tuesday, 7 October – Friday, 19 December 
 
Staff Development Days: 28 January 
                                         28 April 
                                         14 July 
                                        18/19 December 

 


